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8 October 2002

Dr Kathleen Dermody

The Secretary

Economics Legislation Committee

Department of the Senate

Parliament House

CANBERRA  ACT  2600
Dear Dr Dermody

New Business Tax System (Consolidation, Value Shifting, Demergers and Other Measures) Bill 2002

We refer to the invitation for submissions on the above bill (“Bill”).

The application of demerger relief to non-widely held entities under the Bill is narrower than stated in the Assistant Treasurer’s press release of 6 May 2002 (“Announcement”).  The Bill as currently drafted will exclude most non-widely held entities from obtaining demerger relief, contrary to the Announcement.

Our specific concerns are enunciated clearly in the submission from PricewaterhouseCoopers (“PWC”) – specifically item 6, “Recommended improvement for small business,” and Appendix A of that submission.  For the sake of brevity we will not reiterate those points, however we lend our full and resounding support to those parts of PWC’s submission.

To enact the Bill without providing for non-widely held entities to exclude a >20% owner as “head entity” will prejudice many taxpayers – in particular those who have been preparing to demerge in good faith under the terms of the Announcement.

Please contact Jack Stuk or Jeffrey Chang if you would like to discuss our concerns further.

Yours faithfully,

JERRARD & STUK LAWYERS

Jack Stuk


Jeffrey Chang

Partner


Associate
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